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Witnessing to the Resurrection 

2201 South Old U.S. 23 Highway 
 

Brighton, Michigan 48114 
 

Phone: 810-229-8624 • Fax: 810-229-6471 
Preschool: 810-229-0010 

 
Website: www.saintmarymagdalen.org 

 
OFFICE HOURS 

 

Monday‒Friday ................ 8:30am‒4:30pm 
 

 
 
 

SACRAMENTAL INFORMATION 
Weekend Liturgies: 

Saturday: 4:30pm † Sunday: 9 & 11am 

Weekday Liturgies:  
Mon., Thurs., Fri. 9am,  Wed. 7pm 

Sacrament of Penance: 
Saturday: 11:30am‒12noon 

Infant Baptism: Contact Erin Wolfe. 
Sacrament of Matrimony: 

Please contact the office  
at least nine months prior to wedding date. 

JULY 15, 2018 
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ALL THINGS CONSIDERED 
REJOICE AND BE GLAD This past spring, Pope 
Francis issued an Apostolic Exhortation. (That is a 
fancy phrase for teaching reflection from the 
successor of Peter.)  The title of exhortation is 
Gaudete et Exultate – Rejoice and Be Glad. 

The important thing, Pope Francis explains, is 
that each believer discern his or her own path, which 
brings out the very best of themselves.  To do this, we 
need to stop trying to live up to other people’s or 
society’s idea of holiness or success. Simply put, we 
need to be living with a deep desire to be authentic 
human beings. Within a secular culture, this can 
amount to a form of relativism.  But we should not 
dismiss it so quickly. 

This universal call to holiness requires a 
relationship with God; it is a lifelong discernment 
process. Francis is clear that in accepting God’s 
grace, we cooperate with God and are more fully 
transformed over time. 

A well-formed conscience enables us to 
personally respond to God’s call. This emphasis of 
Pope Francis on discernment encourages the 
baptized to live out the personal call to holiness in 
their daily lives. This personal call to holiness is found 
in the seemingly mundane reality of our everyday 
lives.  It is found in the simple witness of our everyday 
relationships with our “next door neighbors.” 

“Do you work for a living?” the pope asks. “Be 
holy by laboring with integrity and skill in the service of 
your brothers and sisters.” Holiness is found in the 
sacrificial love of a parent, a spouse, a friend. We 
should recognize holiness in the everyday events of 
our lives, in the dignity of work, in giving of oneself in 
genuine love to another. 

Over the next few weeks, I will share with you 
some of the ideas from this special teaching of Pope 
Francis. You can read the whole exhortation by 
searching online for Guadete et Exulatate. 

AN ANNIVERSARY PARTY The Feast of St. 
MM is the weekend of July 21\22.  After the Saturday 
evening Liturgy, we are having a party out back!  
Michael Jay, from our parish, will bring his food truck 
and grills to prepare the “feast for the Feast!”  We will 
have pulled pork, chicken burritos, Italian sausage and 
vegetarian quesadillas along with baked beans, mac & 
cheese and coleslaw.  For the kids there will be hot 
dogs & chicken nuggets.  The dessert will be ice 
cream treats; and the K of C will provide pop, beer, 
wine and water to drink. 

We are suggesting a donation of $12 for an 
adult meal and $8 for a child’s meal. Come be a part 
of this special event –- both the Liturgy and the 
wonderful party to follow!! 

   Fr. Dave Howell  

THIS WEEK’S LITURGIES 

July 16, Monday 
Is 1:10-17/Mt 10:34-11:1 
 9:00 am + Richard Lester 

July 17, Tuesday 

Is 7:1-9/Mt 11:20-24 
 9:00 am   Communion Service 

July 18, Wednesday 

Is 10:5-7,13b-16/Mt 11:25-27 

 7:00 pm + Mass of Remembering 

July 19, Thursday 

Is 26:7-9,12,16-19/Mt 11:28-30 
 9:00 am  + Cynthia Pivzimenti 

July 20, Friday 

Is 38:1-6,21-22,7-8/Mt 12:1-8 

 9:00 am + MaryAnna Horkan 
July 21, Saturday 
Mi 2:1-5/Mt 12:14-21 
July 22, Sunday, Feast of St. Mary Magdalen 

Ss 3:1-4/2 Cor 5:14-17/Jn 20:1-2, 11-18 
  4:30 pm Vigil  + Greg Kalwasinski 
  9:00 am      St. Mary Magdalen Parishioners 
11:00 am    + Betty Finelli 

FEAST OF ST. MARY MAGDALEN 
 

Song of Songs 3:1-4 

The disappearance of the loved one is a trial and a 
test.  Before any resignation and letting go is the 
frantic searching.  Have you seen him whom my 
heart loves? 
 

2 Corinthians 5: 4-17 

The death of Christ described here produces a 
whole new order and a new mode of perception.  
The natural mode of perception characterized as 
flesh, is replaced by one proper to the Spirit.  Rab-
bis used the expression ‘a new creation’ to de-
scribe the effect of the entrance of the convert into 
Judaism or of the remission of sins on the Day of 
Atonement.  The new order created in Christ is the 
new covenant.   
 

John 20:1-2, 11-18 

This appearance to Mary is found only in John.  
Mary of Magdala was the first to come to the tomb 
where Jesus was buried.  She expected one thing 
and was surprised by another.  
 
Reflect:  How does Jesus surprise me? 



ST. MARY MAGDALEN BRIGHTON, MI 

 

PLEASE PRAY FOR THE SICK 

Sue Beaumont 
Jimmy Blicharz 
Steven & Eli Boulanger 
Taylor Brake 
Larry Buslepp 
Jon Colombo 
Michael Columbus 
Cienna Ditri 
Sue Douglas 
Sean English 
James Farhat 
Caitlin Forhan 
Suzanne Gace 
Carol Gallagher 
David Grinnell 
Reace Gudith 
Michael Harrah 
Julia Herrell 
Dawn Jordan 
Kathleen Konley 
Dorothy Koprowicz 
Herb Langer 
Alan Laginess 
Robert Laginess 
Gwen Maes 
Jean Mayer 
Tom McSweeney 
Diane Morrison 
Dick Mularoni 
Dennis Nissle 
Diane Olsem 
Peggy Ortiz 
Sandy Orlowski 
Stan Osdras 

Richard Parent 
Kathy Rigley 
Mike Rutkowski, Jr. 
Ron Sherman 
Sharon Shevock 
Lisa Shibley 
Pat Siegel 
Matt Siragusa 
Bob Sixbery 
Lauren Smart 
Amanda Sproull 
Mary Stevenson 
Marylyn Trader 
Michelle Turner 
Richard Tuzinsky 
Dan Whitehead 
John Wilkerwicz 
Melanie Wollenhaupt 
Jennifer Yanick 
Tom Zremski 
Andrea 
Annabelle 
Christine 
Colleen 
David 
Dennis 
Kathy 
Kelly & Dennis 
Mark 
Matt 
Nicole 
Philip 
Stella 
Sue 

PASTORAL STAFF 
Pastor  Fr. David F. Howell 

 pastor1@saintmarymagdalen.org 
Deacon   H. David Scharf 

 deacon1@saintmarymagdalen.org 
Deacon   James Chevalier 

 deacon2@saintmarymagdalen.org 
Deacon   Gary Prise 

 deacon3@saintmarymagdalen.org 
Deacon   Devon Wolfe 

 deacon4@saintmarymagdalen.org 
Formation - Evang. Adults   Sr. Joyce Hoile, OSF 

 pastmin1@saintmarymagdalen.org 
Pastoral Minister  Sr. Maryetta Churches. OP 

 pastmin2@saintmarymagdalen.org 
Youth Minister Margaret Callaghan 

 yminister1@gmail.com 
Dir. Rel. Formation   Roxanne Hundsrucker 

 dre1@saintmarymagdalen.org 
R.C.I.A. & Infant Baptism  Erin Wolfe 

 baptisms@saintmarymagdalen.org 
Liturgist/IT Specialist  Diane Kubus 

 liturgist@saintmarymagdalen.org 
Pastoral Musician  Steven H. Schulte 

 steve@colleengleason.com 
Director of Preschool  Amanda Faiola 

 preschool1@saintmarymagdalen.org 
Bookkeeper  Jeri Gawlowski 

 bookkeeper@saintmarymagdalen.org 
Rel. Form. Admin Asst.  Karen MacDonald 

 sect2@saintmarymagdalen.org 
Administrative Asst.  Gayle Zawisa 

 sect3@saintmarymagdalen.org 
Administrative Asst.  Sandi Phillips 

 sect4@saintmarymagdalen.org 
Administrative Asst.  Diane Whiton 

 sect5@saintmarymagdalen.org 
Facilities & Maintenance  Dan Tuthill 

 maint1@saintmarymagdalen.org 

 

                Welcome Newly Baptized 

 
 
 

Claire Marie Snyder, parents are Lauren & Paul; 
Bertalan David IV, parents are Christelle & Ber-
talan III; Emma Catherine and Lucy Elizabeth 
LaPlant, parents are Stacy & Dave; Joanna 
Nichole Filippelli, parents are Nichole & Justin; 
Sofia Loree and Raymond Anthony Banas, par-
ents are Teresa & Steven; Jack David Hernandez, 
parents are Angela & Ryan; Eleanora Jean Ham, 
parents are Hannah & Joe; and Rebecka Rose 
Szymanski, parents are Rachael & Scott. 

 

MASS OF REMEMBERING 
 

The monthly Mass of Remembering will take 

place this Wednesday, July 18, at 7 pm. 

Liturgy is offered for deceased parishioners and rel-

atives, especially:  Evan Battama, Ernie Seebalt, 

Sam Petrocella, Regina Caprara, Rosemary Amore. 
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YOUTH NEWS 
Margaret Callaghan 

RELIGIOUS FORMATION NEWS 
Roxanne Hundsrucker 

Tommy and I first visited St. Mary Magdalen in 
August of 1995 and decided before Liturgy was over 
that this is where we wanted to be. We registered 
with the parish and by October of that same year we 
held our first youth group meeting! Fast forward 23 
years and here we are today...my how the years fly! 
 
I could have never imagined a better place to grow 
in my marriage and to raise three kids. To be sup-
ported in my work here by the parish community and 
Fr. Dave has meant more than I can even put into 
words. To be a part of your family’s journey through 
the good times and the bad, the hard times and the 
joyful times has also been a blessing.  
 
As I reflect and reminisce about the early years 
when Liturgy was held at the school, I think about 
how far we have come as a community and how 
Tommy and I have grown in our married life, as par-
ents and in relationship with all of you.  It is hard to 
believe some of the early youth group teens are now 
married and parents themselves. Life was much 
simpler back then without all the social media out-
lets, a time when beepers were the device to have 
and writing letters to distant friends and family was 
still in practice. I remember those days fondly with 
large group games in the old social hall and the 
small youth room that was usually overflowing with 
laughter, smiles and bodies that squished on to 
couches and bean bags.  
 
I still cannot believe that every week for the past 23 
years I have written a weekly bulletin, done count-
less monthly visionary articles, held a ton of Sunday 
evening meetings, and traveled all over for national 
conferences and service trips. I cherish my memo-
ries of the past with your family and look forward to 
making more in the years to come.  
 
Please take a minute to reflect on your time here, 

write it down and send it to our story editor at 

maskip25@gmail.com and it will be shared with our 

community. Thank you.  

 

 

Please remember in  

your prayers: 
 

Dave Hornberger and family,  
in the death of his mother,  

Ruby Hornberger. 

Religious Formation Summer Contest 
Send me a picture of your family holding a copy of the  
church bulletin from the Catholic Church you attend 
while on vacation, or take a copy of the St. Mary 
Magdalen church bulletin on vacation with you for 
photo opts. I will put these photos on the Formation 
Bulletin Board in the Church Gathering area. You will 
also be entered in a contest to win one of four St. 
Mary Press “Catholic Family Bibles.” 
 

Contest instructions: 
Take your photo somewhere away from home, either 
while on vacation or on a day trip, holding a church 
bulletin. Then e-mail the picture, with names of all in 
the photo (first & last) and the location where the 
photo was taken to dre1@saintmarymagdalen.org. 

See our website for more details. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

From the back,  Keith Barr, Michelle Barr, Barry Mussatto 
Emily Mussatto. Second row: Grace Barr, Kyle Barr 
(holding bulletin) Michael Barr, and Maddy Barr holding 
Mary Barr.  Michelle Barr is our daughter. We all were in 
Gwinn for a memorial service.  Barry grew up in Gwinn. 

 
Journey with Jesus (JWJ)  “Shipwrecked”  
Monday, July 30 through Friday, August 3, 2018.  
We need more ADULT volunteers for our Vacation 
Bible School. Please sign-up today to help during 
the week of JWJ.  

mailto:maskip25@gmail.com
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OF FAITH AND SERVICE  
Sr. Joyce Hoile, OSF 

CHARITY & JUSTICE 

Bible at the Beach 
Every Monday in July and August, we 
will meet at 12:30 pm at Kensington 
Metropark, East Boat Launch, for 
lunch and sharing the Readings for the 
upcoming Sunday.  Since each week 

is its own theme, anyone may come to any session.  
Bring a bag lunch and join us anytime! 
 

50+ Livingston Vicariate Catholic Council 
SUMMER CELEBRATION & PICNIC 

Thursday, Aug. 9, 2018 
Holy Spirit Parish, 9565 Musch Rd., Brighton  

Outdoor Mass 11 am - Noon: Picnic Lunch & Music 
Sloppy Joes provided.  Bring a dish to share! 

Please RSVP to Sr. Joyce by Friday, Aug. 3, 2018 
 

S.A.F.E. 
The Senior Alliance for Education and the Diocese of 
Lansing will be hosting a workshop:  

“Navigating the Golden Years: Understanding 
Your Medical, Financial, and Housing Decisions 

as You Age”   

Saturday, September 8, at St. Thomas Aquinas 
School Gym, 915 Alton Road, East Lansing  
8 am Check in, 9 am – 1 pm presentations   

Vendors will be available until 1:30 pm.   
The workshop is free and pre-registration is required.  
Information and registration Forms are at the Activity 
Board and/or in Sr. Joyce’s Office. 
 

Gospel Gems 
Answers from last week:  Luke 1:1-4 has Acts 1: 1-5 
as its second part. The Gospel writer Matthew was a 
former tax collector.  Matthew 10:3  

1. Which Gospel is the shortest of the four? 

2. Which Gospel does not record the institution of 

the Eucharist? 
 

You are Made for Happiness   
Diocesan Assembly 

Saturday, September 22 

Are You Registered? 
The Diocesan Assembly will be here before you know 
it.  You may attend part or all but registration is neces-
sary as space is limited (to 15,000) for the 77 Parish-
es.  St. Mary Magdalen’s goal is 400 participants.  
Can we do it?  To register: 
www.madeforhappiness.org 
     -Sr. Joyce 

BACKPACKS FOR KIDS  
 
The Livingston Educational Service 
Agency (LESA) is holding their annual 
“Backpacks for Kids” project in August. 

The goal of this project is to provide Livingston 
County students with basic school supplies at no 
cost. 
This project helps children have a positive experience 
during their first few days of school.  At St. Mary 
Magdalen, we collect school supplies from the list 
provided by LESA and deliver them to one of the 
designated drop-off points. 
We will start to collect items July 28 and 29! 
If you’d like to make a donation for this project 
please take an apple tag/tags with items needed 
from the easel located in the Gathering Area..  All 
items need to be turned in on or before August 5.  
Thank you in advance for your support of this won-
derful project! 

Food Cart Items 
 

You may or may not know about the 
food cart in the Gathering Area near 
the main entrance.  Food donated 
and placed in the cart goes to one of 
four pantries.  Two of the pantries are located in De-
troit (St. Anne Parish and Brown Ministries) and two 
are located in Livingston County (Bountiful Harvest 
and Gleaners Food Bank).  The food is taken on a 
rotation basis to one of these pantries each week by 
our volunteers.  The sign-up to volunteer is on 
the Charity & Justice table in the gathering space.   
 
We recently received a information from Gleaners 
requesting the following most needed items:  canned 
fruit (no heavy syrup), canned vegetables, tuna fish, 
peanut butter (plastic jars), healthy cereal/oatmeal, 
hearty soups/stews, canned spaghetti or pasta, 
beans (black, kidney, pinto, refried), canned meats 
(chicken, salmon), pasta, macaroni and cheese, rice, 
pancake or baking mixes, baby food or formula, cake 
mix, and cooking oil.  These items are common 
staples and could be used at the other pantries 
as well.   
 
Thank you for feeding the hungry! 
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WELLNESS QUOTE 
“When you recover or discover something that 

nourishes your soul and brings joy,  
care enough about yourself to make room  

for it in your life. 

   ~Jean Shinoda Bolen 

THE WEEK AHEAD 

Monday, July 16 
    9:45 am Yoga 
  12:30 pm Bible at the Beach 
  Kensington Metropark West Boat Launch 
  6:00 pm Magdalen’s Kitchen 
  7:00 pm RCIA Summer Inquiry 
  7:00 pm 25th Anniversary Meeting 
Tuesday, July 17 
  7:00 pm Artist’s Way 
Wednesday, July 18 
   1:00 pm Prayer Shawl Ministry 
   7:00 pm Mass of Remembering 
Thursday, July 19 
  7:30 pm Music Ministry 
Friday, July 20 
Saturday, July 21 
   5:30 pm 25th Anniversary Outdoor Celebration 
Sunday, July 22 

ACTIVITIES SCHEDULE 

NO GYM ACTIVITIES  JULY 16 -22 

STEWARDSHIP REPORT  
WEEK OF 7/8/2018 

 Approximately 1,189 people participated 
Env/Cash $ 12,940 
EFT/Online $ 22,792 
TOTAL $ 35,732 
Children’s Collection $ 67.50 

  
 

How Do I Become Catholic? 
       Do I Want To Become Catholic? 

 
** If you have never been baptized. 
** If you were baptized in another Christian faith. 
** If you were baptized Catholic but did not receive the 
Sacraments of Eucharist and/or Confirmation. 
** If you are interested in finding out more about the 
Catholic faith. 

Call Erin Wolfe in the parish office (810)229-8624 ext. 
176. There are no commitments or obligations to be-
come Catholic, just the opportunity to find out more. 

We will be having two summer sessions, July 16 and 
August 13, from 7-8 pm in the Library. 

STEWARDSHIP REPORT  
WEEK OF 7/1/2018 

 Approximately 1,146 people participated 
Env/Cash $ 18,837 
EFT/Online $   3,386 
TOTAL $ 21,471 
Children’s Collection $ 26.00 

Just a reminder - Deadline for 25th 
Anniversary quilt squares is 

Sunday, July 15. 

“COME AND YOU WILL SEE” 
 John 1:39 

 
 What Alpha is: 
¶ food, video, conversation  
¶ small groups for questions and discussion 
 

Come, check it out! Bring a friend!! 

 

Sessions begin: Tuesday mornings, September 11
th
 

    Thursday evenings, September 13th 

 

Registration forms are in the Gathering Area  
on the Worship table. 

Register online at www.saintmarymagdalen.org  

(click on ALPHA)  

or email Jo Hofsess with questions or to register 
 at alpha@saintmarymagdalen.org. 

 

Share your story of how the par-
ish has been important to you and 
your family. Email to our story editor: 
maskip25@gmail.com.  
We will share them with the parish 
community throughout 2018! 

http://www.saintmarymagdalen.org
mailto:alpha@saintmarymagdalen.org
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MINISTERS OF PRAYER 
 

Sun.   July 15 Jan Altermatt 
Mon.  July 16 Larry & Gwen Maes, Shirley Brake 
Tues. July 17 Mary McKaig 
Wed.  July18 Carolyn Crabbe 
Thur. July 19 Joe Martinez 
Fri.    July 20 Colleen Atwood 
Sat.   July 21 Judy Brown 

LIVINGSTON YOUNG ADULT MINISTRY 
EVENTS & HAPPENINGS FOR THOSE 18-35 

www.livingstonyam.com 
 

MONTHLY MASS & DINNER 
Sunday, July 29 

5pm Mass @ St. Patrick, Brighton 
6:30pm Dinner @ Olga’s 

8485 W Grand River Ave, Brighton, MI 48116 
Invite a friend or meet someone new! 

Quality conversation guaranteed. 
 

Questions?  Contact Shannon  810-588-7665  or  
 livingstonyam@gmail.com. 

Visit www.livingstonyam.com for more info or find us on  
Facebook at "Livingston YAM" 

Livingston Vicariate Men’s Night 
Thursday, July 19 

Holy Spirit Church, 9565 Musch Rd, Brighton 

Speaker and Celebrant:  Fr. Dwight Longenecker 

5:00 pm Welcome, and Reconciliation available. 
Talk #1 5:30 pm: “ Praying the Rosary for Spiritual  
         Warfare and for Inner Healing” 
Mass 6:15 pm (Women and Children also welcome) 
Talk #2 7:00 pm: “ Applying the Rule of St. Benedict 
   to your life as a Husband and Father” 
Fellowship and Food from Wooden Spoon follows. 
For more information, contact Rory Clark, 810-333-
2746 or Rory@SacredHeart.io . 

ST. JOHN THE BAPTIST  

CAR SHOW 
JULY 21, 2018 9am-3pm 

LIVE MUSIC: FAST EDDIE BAND 
Show Car entry Fee: $20 

General Admission: $5 per car 
Silent Auction, Entrant Raffle, 50/50 Raffle, Food  

and Family Fun! Many Awards! 
2099 N. Hacker Rd.   stjohncarshow.org 

http://www.livingstonyam.com
mailto:livingstonyam@gmail.com
http://www.livingstonyam.com/

